
 
 
 

 
 
 

MONTHLY NEWSLETTER 

FEBRUARY 2020 
 

Welcome back to a New Year of fun and relaxation in Leaweena, Lisle and 

Melvista Villages. We hope everyone had an enjoyable festive season and 

wish all a Happy New Year.  

 

Once again, the call goes out to residents for any 
articles, comments, feedback, suggestions for any items 
of interest that residents would like to read about in 

this newsletter.  

Thank you to all for feedback and articles submitted in 
2019. 
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Keep Fit: 9:00-10:00am Monday to Friday — Lisle Common Room 

                                   

Monthly Movie: 2:00-4:00pm Wednesday 12th — Lisle: “Stan & Ollie” 

                                    

Social Committee Afternoon Tea/Coffee: 2:30pm Wednesday 5th — Lisle. $2 donation - Bring 

         and Take Table 

                                                                                                                        

Social Committee Morning Tea/Coffee: 10:30am Tuesday 18th — Lisle. $2 donation. 

                      

Quilting, knitting and crocheting: 10:00am-2:00pm Wednesday 12th and 26th — Leaweena 

 

Book Club: 2:00pm Thursday 27th — Leaweena. Monthly membership fee - $5.00 

Friday Evening Gathering 5:30pm Friday’s — Lisle. Bring drinks and nibbles for yourself or to 

share 

                  

Happy Hour: 5:30pm Friday 28th — Lisle. $2 donation. Bring drinks and nibbles. 

Hairdresser – Gail, Tel 0418849689 Friday mornings — Leaweena Common Room 

Podiatry – Catherine, Tel 0412382366 — Wednesday 26th 



 

 
 

 
 

 

 

 



 

 

Did you know that every Friday night from 5.30pm, (except for Happy Hour 

Friday) there is an informal gathering of residents at Lisle Lodge Common 

Room.  All you need to do is bring your own drink and nibbles and enjoy 

catching up with other residents.  

 
 

Where are the residents – and/or their friends and 
families of residents who would be interested in 
resurrecting singing and enjoying musical occasions? 

Please contact Jo Wright – phone: 9384 5859 

        
       

Darts will be held in the 

Leaweena Common Room every 
second Sunday of the month at 

5:30pm $2 donation. 

Come and join us for a bit of 

fun and some laughs. You don’t 
need to be a great thrower or 

even have a good eye! 

 

https://www.google.com.au/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&ved=2ahUKEwjkjoLKqYTnAhUgyDgGHdB3CsQQjRx6BAgBEAQ&url=https%3A%2F%2Fgfycat.com%2Fcarefulsillyechidna-friday-celebrate-excited-hangout-outside&psig=AOvVaw1czXdJe1BTZ1_zhqpO_fOh&ust=1579133678749923


 

 

 

FEBRUARY RESIDENTS’ COMMITTEE REPORT 

During December and January we had the Mt Claremont Playgroup come up and sing Xmas Carols. 

About 12-15 residents attended and enjoyed themselves. Our next event was the afternoon tea with 

Mt Claremont Pharmacy hosting a pop-up shop. The Xmas dinner went very well with 54 residents 

attending. Most said that the servicer and meal were great. This was followed by the Happy Hour 

where everyone enjoyed themselves. The turnout was just over 30 residents. Our final event for 

2019 was New Year’s Eve. We had some 25-30 persons and some stayed as late as 2AM.! Our 

Darts nights continued with varying support. The standard has not improved a lot. Some mentioned 

that perhaps another time could be chosen. If anyone has any suggestions please feel free to contact 

me. 

 We conducted a survey on traffic around Lisle Villages and got a response from 22 residents (17 

from Lisle and 5 from Leaweena). The main concerns were: 

1. Alfred Road speed and crossing this road (11 respondents) 

2. Parked cars opposite Adderley street entrance/exit. (10 respondents) 

3. New verge tree in Alfred Road will obscure traffic (1 respondent). 

4. Crossing between Lisle and Leaweena and the traffic speed. (7 respondents) 

Residents will be kept up to date with progress in addressing these issues.  

January was a quiet month and as you all know I am the only person currently on the Residents’ 

Committee. Corrie and Kelly will continue with the social functions and will form part of the social 

committee. You now have a flyer asking for nominations for the Residents Committee. Currently 

we have no nominations. If we do not get nominations the RC will cease to exist as it currently 

does.  

NBN survey. We had some 6 responses to this along with a few verbal requests later. As of a week 

or so ago I had no NBN problems but residents had issues with their phone or laptop. About a week 

ago I heard of a lot of people who are having NBN problems. Basically, the internet connection 

drops out. This will affect the land line, web browsing and streaming. I also have experienced this 

but not as pronounced as many others. If the NBN is dropping out like this it appears to me that 

some blame resides with the service provider. Try and keep accurate records when this occurs and 

for how long. We may be able to help with this evidence. I note whilst writing this report from the 

NBN website that from 20th-25th January NBN have been working to fix a major fault in our area, so 

you may have experienced problems this week whilst they were carrying out their repairs. 

Hopefully these works will solve any current issues. 

I hope 2020 has begun wonderfully for you all. 

Peter Grey - President of Leaweena & Lisle Villages’ Resident Committee on behalf of your Committee. 



 

This year’s Xmas dinner, which was organised by the 

Committee, was a great success as there were over 50 

people that attended. The food I’m told, was really good and 

there was plenty of it. A great night was had by all that 

attended. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Drinks to ring in the New Year was held in the Lisle Common Room. It was BYO food and alcohol. 

The night was attended by about 35 residents. It was a great night with friends and with laughs 

aplenty. About 10 residents managed to see in the New Year. Bit late for some I’m afraid.    



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Free to good home. 3 year old electric 
recliner in good working order  

Phone Annette on 

0448087698 

 



 

 

Smoked salmon and asparagus quiche 

by Kelly Bennett 

 

Ingredients 

2 sheets frozen shortcrust pastry, thawed 

100 gram asparagus, sliced diagonally into 1cm thick pieces 

6 eggs 

1/4 cup (60ml) cream 

100 gram smoked salmon, cut into strips 

4 green onions, white part only, sliced thinly 

1 tablespoon chopped fresh dill 

1 cup (100g) grated mozzarella cheese 

Preheat oven to 190°C/170°C fan-forced.  Grease a 23cm loose-based flan tin or pie 

dish and line with pastry, trimming to fit the tin. Place the tin on an oven tray; prick 

the pastry lightly with a fork. Cover pastry with baking paper, fill with baking weights 

or dried beans or rice. Bake for 15 minutes; remove weights and paper, bake for a 

further 10 minutes or until pastry is browned lightly. 

Boil, steam or microwave asparagus until just tender; drain. Whisk eggs in a medium 

bowl, then whisk in the cream. Season with salt and freshly ground black pepper.   

Sprinkle the smoked salmon, asparagus, onion, dill and mozzarella over the pastry case. 

Carefully pour over the egg mixture. Bake for 25 minutes or until just set. Serve with 

salad, if desired. 

IF YOU HAVE ANY GREAT RECIPES FOR THE NEWSLETTER 

PLEASE SHARE WITH US. 
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